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IHRC Advisory Notice to Licensees 

 
May 10, 2022 

 
License Presentation 

 
Please consider this a reminder that all licensees must carry their IHRC license on their person at all 
times while on racetrack grounds.  Indiana Horse Racing Commission rules state the following: 
 
71 IAC 5-1-22 & 71 IAC 5.5-1-22 License presentation  
Authority: IC 4-31-6-2  
Affected: IC 4-31  
 
Sec. 22. (a) All licensees shall carry on their person at all times within the enclosure their assigned 
commission license (photo identification badge).  
(b) A person shall present an appropriate license to enter a restricted area.  
(c) The judges/stewards may require visible display of a license in a restricted area.  
(d) A license may only be used by the person to whom it is issued. 
 
At this time, photos of licenses will not be accepted.  In addition to the rule above, please note all 
licensees must present their IHRC license when requested to track security and/or commission staff.  
Please be aware that failure to produce your license as requested may result in disciplinary action and 
access to restricted areas may be denied.   
 
If needed, individuals may purchase (for $10) a duplicate badge from the licensing office during regular 
office hours.  Visit our website at www.in.gov/hrc/licensing/office-hours-and-locations/ for current 
hours at each location. 
 

http://www.in.gov/hrc/licensing/office-hours-and-locations/

